

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

July 22, 2025

The Honorable Thom Tillis United States Senate 113 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Tillis:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations (I.U.P.A.), I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, **S. 2237**, which will provide child care services for law enforcement officers.

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, activeduty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

Officers work non-traditional hours, including holidays, and finding child care becomes critical to them remaining on their job. This bill will help retain and recruit officers who would otherwise be unable to accommodate the schedules these jobs entail.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President